
 
 

 
 
 
      For additional information, please contact Superintendent Keith Pain at 815.469.9103 
 

 
In personnel matters, the Board: 

• accepted the resignation of Special Education teacher Jennifer Arrivo, effective December 
9, 2009;  

• employed Lauren Gatto as a teacher to fill a family medical leave; 
• employed Lauren Switalski, Ashlyn Alexander, Jennifer Boyer and Joann Lewis as 

substitute paraprofessionals; and 
• employed Christine Gribbin as a substitute nurse. 

 
 
In other matters, the Board: 

• heard a report on the District Excellence Team meeting; 
• heard a report and adopted the Summit Hill School District 161 Tax Levy; 
• heard a report and adopted the Waiver of Limitation of Administrative Cost; 
• authorized submittal of the 2009 Comprehensive Annual Financial Report to the  

Association of  School Business Officials; 
• accepted gifts from Mrs. Formanski, an Arbury Hills parent and former director of Sylvan 

Learning Center, in the amount of approximately $800 to Arbury Hills School;  
• appointed Director of Human Resources Barb Rains and Director of Business Dean Gerdes 

as District FOIA representatives;  
• heard a report from Superintendent Pain concerning the positive feedback received from the 

Parent-Teacher Conference survey;  
• heard information on student residency checks; and 
• heard that there currently are 3,541 students enrolled in district schools.   
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